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6th Sunday of Easter – Mothers’ Day 

“This is my commandment, that you love one another as I have loved you”   John 15: 12 

 Scripture Readings:  Acts 10: 44-48; Psalm 98; 1 John 5: 16; John 15: 9-17 

OUR MISSION AT ALL SAINTS is to be a family of worshipping Christians, dedicated to 
Christian Education, Spiritual Growth, Pastoral Care, Outreach and Fellowship. 

 
 
 

 
 

 

MOTHER'S DAY MEMORIAL BOOKLET - We would thank all 
those who have offered their love and support by 
honouring their Mothers, Grandmothers, or any other 
women who have played an important role in their 
lives, and the lives of others.  We also wish to thank 
you for your financial support to the Parish of All 
Saints CBS. 
 
This booklet will be printed and distributed at our 
Mother's Day Service on May 9th.  It will also be 
permanently available in digital format on our 
website, prominently located in our Candle archives 
section.  Happy Mother’s Day !!!   

 

CEMETERY CARETAKER JOB POSTING - All Saints Anglican Parish CBS has an immediate 
opening for the position of Cemetery Caretaker, to be tasked with maintaining our four 
cemetery properties.  This is a seasonal position, with a salary of $18 per hour, typically 
40 hours per week, for the period of May through to September.  Work includes all 
tasks associated with burial preparation and funerals, as well as general ground 
maintenance.  This position will also entail off-season burial and funeral work on a fee-
for-service basis. 

OUR CANDLE HAS BEEN GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
Adeline Greenslade 

Remembering her death on May 09, 2003 
By daughter Lola, son-in-law Reg, and granddaughter Colette 

allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/thecandle.html
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The applicant must be compassionate, and treat all persons with dignity, and would be 
required to use discretion when dealing with the affairs of the Parish.  The applicant 
must hold a valid Class 5 driver licence, be capable of operating a variety of powered 
lawn equipment, operate a mini-backhoe, and various gardening and cemetery 
maintenance tools.  This position requires a variety of continuous physical tasks 
including bending, kneeling, and lifting items up to 50 pounds.  The applicant must 
have a vehicle with the ability to tow a utility trailer.  Mileage will be paid to the 
caretaker for any pre-approved travel utilizing their personal vehicle.  The applicant 
must provide a certificate of conduct prior to hire. 
 
Please deliver your resume to our office at 419 Conception Bay Highway, addressed to 
the “Chair of Cemetery Committee”.  Alternately, you may email your resume to 
cemetery@allsaintsparish.ca.  
 

TURKEY COLD-PLATE TAKEOUT DINNERS - Our All Saints ACW team will be 
selling Turkey Cold Plates and Dessert on Thursday, May 
27th in our downstairs Parish Hall.  Cost is just $12 per plate, 
and must be paid for by cash or cheque only.  You can place 
your order by calling Enid at 682-9367, Dot at 834-5052, or 
Barb at 834-4795.  The deadline for placing your orders will be 

May 24th.  Orders may be picked up in the downstairs Parish Hall auditorium between 
11:30am and 1:30pm on May 27th. 
 

ACW HOMEMADE QUILT LOTTERY - Our ACW ladies are holding a ticket lottery on a 
beautiful quality Hand-Made Quilt, valued at $500.  There are 
only 1000 tickets available, and they are selling for just $1 
each.  You can request your tickets by calling Enid at 682-9367, 
Dot at 834-5052, or Barb at 834-4795.  As part of our Fall Fair 
activities, the lucky ticket will be drawn on Thursday, October 
14, 2021.   We ask that if you can, please support the 

wonderful ministry of these hard-working ladies. 
 

RECTOR'S REFLECTIONS - Where would we be without Mom?  Let's face it, if it were not 
for our mothers, none of us would be here.  When we were born chances are one of 
the first people to hold us was our mothers.  Not only did Mom carry us for nine 
months, but she knows us inside out.   
 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&url=https://www.thetelegram.com/lifestyles/cynthia-stone-craving-a-cold-plate-211270/&psig=AOvVaw2C382UWMzh1A8QGlPe3-hJ&ust=1611850847374000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNC3obvCvO4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Today is Mother's Day.  This is the very special day that year we celebrate all Mothers 
(living and departed).  We remember their love, nurturing, caring, gentleness and all 
the wonderful traits God has blessed them with. 
 
I know my Mom Olive, who passed away, and my Wife Annette thank God for the 
privilege to be Mothers.  In fact I am sure that all Mothers are thankful for the blessing 
of children.  Likewise, those children who have Godly Mothers that have raised them in 
the Faith and continue to pray for them daily are blessed indeed.  
 
So today on this Mother's Day remember to thank your Mom for all she has done for 
you remembering that without her you would not be here. 
 
God Bless, 
Wayne+ 
 

PWRDF is now accepting donations to support India as it struggles with the current 
COVID-19 outbreak.  While Canada faces its own challenges and grief over COVID-19, 
the images and stories of mass deaths, black market oxygen tanks, and parking lot 
crematoria are shocking and heartbreaking. 
 
How you can help:   Please keep the people of India in your prayers.  To give online, 
please click here.  You may also donate over the phone by calling Donor Relations 
Officer Mike Ziemerink at 416-822-9083, or leave a voicemail toll-free at 1-866-308-
7973 and we will return your call.  Or send a cheque with “COVID India Response” in 
the memo field to PWRDF, 80 Hayden St. Toronto, Ontario, M4Y 3G2. 
 

DO WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS? - Now, more than ever, email is becoming one of 

the safest and quickest ways for our Parish to keep you informed.  We would love to 
have your email address so that we may include you in our email bulletins and 
information notices.  Please email it to communications@allsaintsparish.ca, or simply 
click here to complete our online registration form. 
 

PRE-RECORDED SERVICES ARE NOW ONLINE – In our efforts to keep you up to date with 
all that is happening in our Parish, please visit our website at allsaintsparish.ca, or 
simply click here to view our pre-recorded services. 
 

ALL SAINTS IS OPEN FOR LIVE SERVICES – We have resumed live services in our Church, 

and we ask that you take the time to read the complete Diocesan guidelines by clicking 
here.  Below is brief summary: 

https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/WebLink.aspx?name=E344492QE&id=29
mailto:communications@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=eMail%20Address%20Update
http://allsaintsparish.ca/email_updates
http://allsaintsparish.ca/
http://allsaintsparish.ca/recorded-church-services
http://allsaintsparish.ca/document_library/COVID-19/210324%20COVID-19%20Revised%20Alert%20Level%202%20effective%20March%2027%202021.pdf
http://allsaintsparish.ca/document_library/COVID-19/210324%20COVID-19%20Revised%20Alert%20Level%202%20effective%20March%2027%202021.pdf
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• Our Parishes has resumed operations based on February 01, 2021 version of 
the "Many Members - One Body" (MMOB) guidelines document.  This includes 
meetings of Vestry, ACW, Men’s Fellowship, Bible Study, etc… 

• All attendees MUST pre-register for ANY gathering.  You may do so online by 
clicking here, or you may call our Parish Office at 834-4501 

• The maximum capacity at indoor gatherings is 100 
• People may share a pew with any of their 20 consistent close contacts 
• Masks must be worn at all times at all indoor gatherings, except to consume 

the Eucharist, or by a speaker or solo performer. 
• During a 60-minute service, there can only be a maximum of 30 minutes of 

singing by a soloist or choir.  The congregation is only permitted to sing one 
hymn, which must be just prior to exiting. 

• Virtual or curb-side drop-off fundraising may resume with a maximum of 50 
volunteers in the building 

 

AGM - Vestry has reinstated the Church Re-Opening Taskforce Team to develop a 
COVID safe plan to host our Annual General Meeting (AGM).  If approved by Vestry, it 
will then be forwarded to the Diocese for their review, and hopefully their approval.  
We will keep you advised of any updates. This team will continue their planning 
utilizing virtual team meetings. 

 
SPONSORING ‘THE CANDLE’ - We would like to remind 

Parishioners and Friends that you may sponsor our weekly 
bulletin, ‘THE CANDLE’, and have it dedicated in memory of a 
loved one.  Your personal tribute will be prominently 
posted on the Bible graphic located at the top of the front 
page, and your kind donation of $25 would be greatly appreciated.  Additionally, you 
can honor a loved one by posting your favourite picture, along with a memorial verse, 
and your kind donation of $50 for this full-page tribute is greatly appreciated.  A paper 
copy of ‘THE CANDLE’ is distributed at all Sunday services, and a digital copy is 
permanently archived on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca 
 

 
2021 CHURCH OFFERTORY ENVELOPES - Because all 
Churches and buildings currently must remain closed to 
the general public, if you have not yet picked up your 
2021 offertory envelopes, please continue using those 
from 2020, and simply place them in our mail drop-slot, 
which is located at the top of the stairs, just to the left of 

THE CANDLE 

In Memory of… 

https://anglicanenl.net/home/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Many-Members-One-Body-February-2021.pdf
http://allsaintsparish.ca/covid-pre-registration-form
http://allsaintsparish.ca/thecandle.html


All Saints CBS – THE CANDLE – May 09, 2021  Page 5 of 6 

the main entrance of our Parish Hall.  If you do not have any envelopes, please simply 
use a plain white envelope, and write your name and envelope number (if you know it) 
on the outside, and then drop it in the drop-slot.   
 
You may also e-Transfer your offering using your banking or credit union eInterac 
service simply by emailing it to donations@allsaintsparish.ca.  And of course, we always 
encourage you to consider signing up for our eGivings program which automatically 
deposits your offering at whatever interval you choose and are comfortable with.  
Please click here to register your eGivings online, or simply go to our website and 
follow the eGiving notes.  If you have any questions, please email your Finance Team at 
finance@allsaintsparish.ca, or call our Office at 834-4501. 
 
 

KIDS CORNER is our resource area for a variety of Christian Youth 

Education activities.  If you would like to be a part of this exciting 
Ministry, please let us know by clicking here.  Stay tuned for a new 
craft activity each Sunday.... 
 
 

 

FLIPPER DINNER - Topsail United Church Men's Club will be holding a takeout Flipper 
Dinner on Monday May 24 from 4:30 until 6:00pm.  Tickets are $25 and must be paid 
for in Advance.  No tickets sales at the Door.  Tickets are available by calling the church 
office at 834-4567.  Due to COVID-19, social distancing must be maintained during pick 
up.  There will be no ticket sales after May 19.    
 

IN MEMORIAM – GENERAL FUND 

• In loving memory of Cyril Fitzgerald - from Lew & Katie Brown 

• In loving memory of Eric Taylor - from Charles & Fannie Taylor 

• In loving memory of Jeffrey Rideout, remembering his death May 15, 1997 - by 
Mom and Dad 

• In loving memory of Lillian Jefford - from Charles & Fannie Taylor 

• In loving memory of Mom, Agnes Snow, remembering her death December 18, 
2020 - by The Snow Family and Charlie Barnes 

• In loving memory of Son, Gordon Dawe, remembering his birthday May 9th - 
from Mother 
 
 

 

  

mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/egiving-online-information-form
https://wfsites-to.websitecreatorprotool.com/870a5dd5.com/Admin/%7BSK_NODEID__22939341__SK%7D
mailto:finance@allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/index.html#comments
http://allsaintsparish.ca/kids-corner
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ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS   Telephone:  709-834-4501 
419 Conception Bay Highway   Email: office@allsaintsparish.ca 
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2   Website: allsaintsparish.ca 
 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS   CLERGY OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday    Monday – Friday 
9:00am - 12:30pm; 1:00pm - 3:00pm  09:00am - 3:00pm 
 
REV WAYNE PARSONS  REV SAM BUTLER ELIZABETH BISHOP 
Incumbent   Associate Office Administration 
rev.wayne@allsaintsparish.ca rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca              elizabeth@allsaintsparish.ca 

764-8833 - Cell    689-4501 - Cell 834-4501 - Office  
   834-9464 - Home 

 

 

2021-05-02 Weekly YTD Why not consider signing up to our e-
Giving program.  It's an easy way to 
ensure you contribute on a regular 
basis, even during those periods when 
you are unable to regularly attend 
church. 
 
We also accept E-transfers at 
donations@allsaintsparish.ca 

Percent Achieved 100% 99% 

2021 Actual 5,105.00 60,173.81 

2020 Actual 5,084.00 59,536.40 

Difference        21.00     -637.41 

ALL SAINTS PARISH COVID APPEAL TARGET 

 $52,000 

COVID APPEAL CONTRIBUTIONS TO DATE: 
$6,745 

mailto:office@allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/
mailto:rev.wayne@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:elizabeth@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=Donation%20for%20All%20Saints%20Parish%20CBS
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